
Greater Portland City League 

Summary of Captains Minutes 

October 19, 2006 

 

President Corinne Mitchell called the meeting to order at 9:25 a.m.  Other board members present 

were:  Jenn Heinrich, Nancy Kuntzmann, Betsy Mosser, Shirley Derby, Marianne Conroy, Ruth 

Kilroy, Barbara Keller, Sarah Ansboury, Rosie Hamilton, and Cheryl Rathbun. 

 

Recording Secretary:  There were two corrections to the minutes.  The word alleged should be 

inserted when regarding the letter of complaint that was received by the board at the September 

meeting. 

 

Treasurers Report:  The reports were approved as presented. 

 

League Coordinator:  All team fees are current.  Captains need to make sure that their name is 

listed first on the rosters; email addresses should be included also.  Score sheets must be filled out 

in black ink so they are readable when faxed into Cheryl.  There was a motion for the board to 

purchase personalized black ink pens for the captains and these will be included in their packets 

next year.  Motion passed. 

 

Division Reps:  The letter of complaint received by the board in September was discussed.  The 

appropriate action was decided upon.  Players involved will be informed via a letter.  There was a 

motion:  Any substantial physical act of aggression will result in that player or players being 

banned for the remainder of the current season.  Motion passed.  Each division representative will 

pass this new resolution onto their team captains.  There was a letter concerning default times; 

captains should refer to the Rules and Regulation on defaults listed on page 7.   The issue of 4.5+ 

players on team rosters below the A level was raised.  While City League tennis does not rely on 

USTA ratings for the placement of players, it has always strongly encouraged higher level City 

League players to play on their clubs highest available division team.  One other letter concerned 

scoring of a match when one team retires before the end of the match.  In this circumstance, the 

match is “retired” and the retired team retains the points earned; the opponent receives two points.  

See Rules and Regulations, page 9.) 

 

Old Business:  The Tualatin Hills “J” team has accepted the invitation to join the City League for 

the 2007 roster. 

 

New Business:  Sarah Ansboury is the new Green Meadows “H” division rep.  Her email address 

is the same as her mothers.  We have no representatives from the Salem area, but an invitation to 

join the board shall always be offered. 

 

There was no other business to discuss and the meeting was adjourned at 11:15 a.m. 

 

 

Nancy Kuntzmann 

Recording Secretary 




